
Town of Jackson Town Board Meeting 

September 23, 2015 

 

The Town Board of the Town of Jackson met on September 23, 2015 at 8:00 pm at the Town Hall for 

the special meeting. 

 

Members Present:     Others Present: 

 Supervisor Alan Brown   -   Highway Supt. Sean Carney  

 Councilman Mike Nolan   -   Budget Officer Donna Nolan 

 Councilman Travis Rea (8:07)  -   Town Clerk Tammy Skellie-Gilbert 

 Councilman Carol Rich    

 Councilman Edward Rouse  

        

Also Present: 

 Irene Headwell 

 Jay Skellie 

 

 

RESOLUTION NO. 72-15 

Approval of minutes  

Resolution by Councilman Nolan 

Seconded by Councilman Rich 

And passed by all board members present, 4-0 

 

RESOLVED, to approve the September 2, 2015 Town Board meeting minutes as written. 

 

2015 & 2016 Budgets – The board discussed at length the current 2015 budget hoping to identify line 

items where cuts to the budget could be made. Supt. Carney needs to determine now which roads will be 

paved or chip-sealed next year, so that he can identify how many culverts need to be replaced this fall. 

No final decisions were made. 

 

The Board also discussed the health insurance buyout program.  

 

 RESOLUTION NO. 73-15 

Change figure to health insurance buyout 

Resolution by Councilman Rea 

Seconded by Supervisor Brown 

And defeated 2-3, with Nolan, Rich and Rouse voting against 

 

RESOLVED, that the Town of Jackson will offer an insurance buyout option to full-time employees in 

the amount of $3,000 annually starting in 2016 to be payable with the last payroll of each quarter. 

 



RESOLUTION NO. 74-15 

Change figure to health insurance buyout 

Resolution by Councilman Rich 

Seconded by Supervisor Brown 

And defeated 2-3, with Nolan, Rea and Rouse voting against 

 

RESOLVED, that the Town of Jackson will offer an insurance buyout option to full-time employees in 

the amount of $4,000 annually starting in 2016 to be payable with the last payroll of each quarter. 

 

RESOLUTION NO. 75-15 

Eliminate the health insurance buyout option 

Resolution by Councilman Nolan 

Seconded by Councilman Rouse 

And defeated 2-3, with Brown, Rea and Rich voting against 

 

RESOLVED, that the Town of Jackson will abolish the health insurance buyout option for full-time 

employees effective December 31, 2015. 

 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

          Tammy Skellie-Gilbert, RMC 

     Jackson Town Clerk 


